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HAM AND PETERSHAM ASSOCIATION





THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
(Held using Zoom)
7.30pm Wednesday, 3 March 2021
1. Welcome: The Chairman Geoff Bond welcomed members with a slide of the Ham & Petersham Cricket Club Under-8 players. He said that HPCC had offered to run an Easter Camp, and had received bookings for 45 children within 12 hours of making the offer. The demand from children (and their parents) was phenomenal, and highlighted their desperation to get away from computers and onto open space. He added that HPCC would also be running a Girls’ team this year. 

2. Tree planting in Ham and Petersham: Geoff informed members that the council had finally replaced missing and diseased trees on Ham Common, after nearly 5 years of HPA pressure, and had also planted trees on the wide grass verge to Petersham Road between Sandy Lane and the New Inn.

3. Flower Troughs: Geoff thanked Gill for looking after the Cedar Heights trough and Barbara for looking after the Ham Common trough, and Rachel for her watering and planting of troughs. 

4. Ham Pond: Geoff thanked Bill Maynard for his work on (and in) Ham Pond. Bill reported that the pond island required building up and replanting, but this work had firstly been delayed by Covid restrictions, and was now deferred until the Autumn to allow the nesting season to finish.  Geoff reminded members that a litter pick around the pond was held at 10:00 on the first Saturday of every month.

5. President’s address: Rachel Lipscomb said that, despite the extraordinary circumstances, much had been achieved during the last 12 months. She thanked, on behalf of the membership, Geoff for his leadership of the Association, Sir David Williams for his leadership of Ham Amenities Group, and their committees for their commitment to concluding the amalgamation between HPA and HAG.
She added that it had been a pleasure and a privilege to be the President of the Association for the last 4 years; she thanked everyone for their support, and looked forward to a more engaged situation this year.

6. Minutes of the 2020 AGM: These were approved by the Members participating in the meeting.

7. Statement of Accounts for 2020: These were approved by the Members participating in the meeting.

8. Amalgamation with the Ham Amenities Group to form the Ham and Petersham Association and Amenities Group: Geoff Bond reminded members that the purpose of the amalgamation was to bring together two of the longest standing local organisations: the Ham and Petersham Association, and the Ham Amenities Group, which is responsible for running Ham Fair, for organising talks and trips, and for maintaining the Gate House Garden, so that they would be stronger together.
The Charity Commission approved the creation of the Ham and Petersham Association and Amenities Group as a Charitable Incorporated Organisation on 10 December 2020. We now need to formally dissolve the Ham and Petersham Association and transfer its assets and liabilities to the Ham and Petersham Association and Amenities Group.

The following resolution was approved:
The Ham and Petersham Association agrees to formally dissolve itself and to transfer its assets and liabilities to the Ham and Petersham Association and Amenities Group.

9. Thanks to past and present members and officers: Geoff reminded members that the Association was formed 88 years ago in 1933, and he noted that Bill Crossley, a hard-working committee member, and Sir Lyonel Tollemache, a past President, were no longer with us, and he was sure that they would be proud that we were carrying forward their great work. Christine Hogh reminded members of Sir Richard Cave’s contribution to the Association.
10. Any other business

a. Abbreviation of the Charity’s name: Cllr Penny Frost asked whether any thought had been given to this. Geoff and Sir David agreed that agreement on the Charity’s name had been quite difficult. Sir David said that the name adopted was too long, and added that publicising the Charity would be more difficult without a snappy name. He suggested that everyone should use just “Ham and Petersham”. Geoff agreed, and noted that the Twitter account was @hamandpetersham, and the web site was hamandpetersham.com.
b. Ham Fair: Sir David stated that the Ham Fair Committee had pencilled in 11 September 2021, which meant that there was time to see how the pandemic was playing out, whilst having sufficient time to organise everything for a successful Fair. Richard Woolf suggested that the Fair would clash with the Great River Race. Geoff agreed, but added that whichever date was chosen would be bound to clash with other local events.
c. Dissolution of the Ham Amenities Group: Sir David reported that was contingent on the continued provision of banking facilities for Ham Fair, and it was hoped that this would be achieved by the end of April 2021.
d. Ham Open Gardens: Geoff noted that he was seeking someone to take charge of Ham Open Gardens, which would next be held in 2022.
11. Closure of the meeting: at 8 pm with thanks to all who participated.
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